Grade

4

実用英語技能検定

主催:公益財団法人 日本英語検定協会

後援:文部科学省

4級

2024年10月6日(日) 実施

■ 試験時間

筆記試験(35分)

リスニングテスト(約29分)

- ■注意事項
- 1. 試験開始まで、この問題冊子を開いてはいけません。
- 2. 解答は、HBの黒鉛筆かシャープペンシルを使用して解答用紙 (マークシート)に記入してください。解答用紙以外に記入した解答は、すべて無効となります。問題冊子にはメモをしてもかまいませんが、後で解答用紙に解答を書き写す時間はありません。
- 3. 問題内容に関する質問は一切受けつけません。
- 4. 不正行為をした場合は、答案は無効となります。
- 5. 他の受験者に迷惑をかける行為を禁じます。
- **6.** リスニングテストの準備時間, およびリスニングテスト中に教室外へ出た場合は、その後教室に戻りテストを受けることはできません。
- 7. 携帯電話などは必ず電源を切ってカバンにしまい、絶対に使用しないでください。
- 8. 電子機器(ウェアラブル端末を含む)の使用を禁じます。
- 9. 携帯電話などの着信音・バイブ音, その他試験を妨げる音を発生させた場合は、失格とすることがあります。
- 10.試験終了後、問題冊子は持ち帰ってください。
- 11. 採点結果等については、一切異議申し立てはできません。
- 12. この試験問題の複製 (コピー) を禁じます。また、この試験問題のでは、 この試験問題のでは、 この試験問題のでは、 この試験問題の一部または全部では、 この計画なく他に伝えたり、 漏えい (インターネット上に掲載することを含みます) することを禁じます。

まいけん 英検ウェブサイト上での合否結果閲覧について

ー次試験の合否結果閲覧は 10/28 (月) 18:00から開始となります。(公開開始時間は級別に異なります。)

なお、合否結果の問覧には「生涯学習アカウント」が かった。 必要です。公開当日は閲覧サイトが混雑するため、事じ 前登録をおすすめいたします。※既にお持ちの方は事 が登録を不要です。

エキョョッ スいけん 詳細は英検ウェブサイトからご確認ください。

https://www.eiken.or.jp/eiken/result/lifelong-learner/



【準会場で受験の方】

できなけっか えこらん 合否結果閲覧には、<u>生涯学習アカウント</u>と<u>個人番号</u>と <u>時証番号</u>が必要です。

- - ※解答用紙の暗証番号が未設定・記し入不備の場合、サービスは利用できません。成績表の到着をお待ちください。
 - ※協会では個人を考・暗証番号に関するお覧い合わせには一切するお客えできません。この問題冊子に記入し、大切に保管してください。

【本会場で受験の方】

できなけっか ねつらん 合否結果閲覧には、<u>生涯学習アカウント</u>と<u>英検 ID</u> と<u>パ</u> スワードが必要です。

- ◆英検 ID は本人確認票に記載されています。
- ◆パスワードは本人確認票に記載されています。ネット 時にみかた 時にみかかりに対しています。 は氏んかくになりた。 はんたかくになりた。 は本人確認票は二次試験でも使用します。 試験後も 大切に保管してください。

*自分の学校や団体など(準会場)で受験する場合のみ記入してください。







次の(1) から(15) までの()に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

1 coat 2 ticket 3 wallet 4 brush (2) Sarah wants to () around the world. She hopes to visit many different countries. 1 stand 2 leave 3 fall 4 travel (3) Kyoko loves dancing. She is a () of the dance club at her school. 1 game 2 member 3 bench 4 festival (4) A: It's cold outside, Jake. You should () a hat and gloves. B: OK, Mom. I will. 1 cook 2 give 3 lose 4 wear (5) George used a () to cut the vegetables into small pieces. 1 plate 2 radio 3 knife 4 bowl (6) Mary got wet in the rain, so she () her clothes when she got home. 1 looked 2 practiced 3 changed 4 arrived	(1)	John didn't have a train (), so he went to the station 10 minutes early to buy one.
many different countries. 1 stand 2 leave 3 fall 4 travel (3) Kyoko loves dancing. She is a () of the dance club at her school. 1 game 2 member 3 bench 4 festival (4) A: It's cold outside, Jake. You should () a hat and gloves. B: OK, Mom. I will. 1 cook 2 give 3 lose 4 wear (5) George used a () to cut the vegetables into small pieces. 1 plate 2 radio 3 knife 4 bowl (6) Mary got wet in the rain, so she () her clothes when she got home. 1 looked 2 practiced 3 changed 4 arrived (7) The quiz was very (). James only knew the answer to one of the questions.		
(3) Kyoko loves dancing. She is a () of the dance club at her school. 1 game 2 member 3 bench 4 festival (4) A: It's cold outside, Jake. You should () a hat and gloves. B: OK, Mom. I will. 1 cook 2 give 3 lose 4 wear (5) George used a () to cut the vegetables into small pieces. 1 plate 2 radio 3 knife 4 bowl (6) Mary got wet in the rain, so she () her clothes when she got home. 1 looked 2 practiced 3 changed 4 arrived (7) The quiz was very (). James only knew the answer to one of the questions.	(2)	Sarah wants to () around the world. She hopes to visit many different countries.
school. 1 game 2 member 3 bench 4 festival (4) A: It's cold outside, Jake. You should () a hat and gloves. B: OK, Mom. I will. 1 cook 2 give 3 lose 4 wear (5) George used a () to cut the vegetables into small pieces. 1 plate 2 radio 3 knife 4 bowl (6) Mary got wet in the rain, so she () her clothes when she got home. 1 looked 2 practiced 3 changed 4 arrived (7) The quiz was very (). James only knew the answer to one of the questions.		1 stand 2 leave 3 fall 4 travel
 (4) A: It's cold outside, Jake. You should () a hat and gloves. B: OK, Mom. I will. 1 cook 2 give 3 lose 4 wear (5) George used a () to cut the vegetables into small pieces. 1 plate 2 radio 3 knife 4 bowl (6) Mary got wet in the rain, so she () her clothes when she got home. 1 looked 2 practiced 3 changed 4 arrived (7) The quiz was very (). James only knew the answer to one of the questions. 	(3)	Kyoko loves dancing. She is a () of the dance club at her school.
B: OK, Mom. I will. 1 cook 2 give 3 lose 4 wear (5) George used a () to cut the vegetables into small pieces. 1 plate 2 radio 3 knife 4 bowl (6) Mary got wet in the rain, so she () her clothes when she got home. 1 looked 2 practiced 3 changed 4 arrived (7) The quiz was very (). James only knew the answer to one of the questions.		1 game 2 member 3 bench 4 festival
George used a () to cut the vegetables into small pieces. 1 plate 2 radio 3 knife 4 bowl Mary got wet in the rain, so she () her clothes when she got home. 1 looked 2 practiced 3 changed 4 arrived The quiz was very (). James only knew the answer to one of the questions.	(4)	
1 plate 2 radio 3 knife 4 bowl (6) Mary got wet in the rain, so she () her clothes when she got home. 1 looked 2 practiced 3 changed 4 arrived (7) The quiz was very (). James only knew the answer to one of the questions.		1 cook 2 give 3 lose 4 wear
got home. 1 looked 2 practiced 3 changed 4 arrived The quiz was very (). James only knew the answer to one of the questions.	(5)	
1 looked 2 practiced 3 changed 4 arrived The quiz was very (). James only knew the answer to one of the questions.	(6)	Mary got wet in the rain, so she () her clothes when she
of the questions.		
	(7)	The quiz was very (). James only knew the answer to one
		•
When it's sunny, Mia likes to take a () by the river with	(8)	When it's sunny, Mia likes to take a () by the river with
her dog. 1 note 2 moon 3 walk 4 pair		_

(9)		Please come (Wow, your house is s		
	1 to	-	_	4 at
(10)	B : I loved it!	you () of the The story was very 2 think	y interesting.	4 spend
(11)	A: Come here B: OK, Mom	Frank! I need to	talk () yo	ou about something.
(10)		2 by		4 against
(12)	minutes to v) for school at valk there from his h	nouse.	rning. It takes 10 4 tells
(13)	3 /	t (). It's Ke	elly's.	
	1 I	2 me	3 my	4 mine
(14)		() to music she called him.	in his room, so	he couldn't hear his
	1 listen	2 listens	3 listening	4 listened
(15)	-	rsday, Jenny gets up eyball practice before		her parents because
	1 early	2 as early	3 earlier	4 earliest



次の(16) から(20) までの会話について、()に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

(16)	Daughter: Dad, let's watch this m	ovie.	
	Father: OK. How long is it, Kelly?		
	Daughter: ()		
	1 It's 3,000 yen.	2	It's eight o'clock.
	3 For one week.	4	About two hours.
(- - \			
(17)	Woman 1: How old is your son no		
	Woman 2: () He's already	y as ta	ll as me.
	1 He'll be 10 next week.	2	I also have a daughter.
	3 He's on the basketball team	n. 4	I told him about it.
(10)	W		
(18)	Woman: What's wrong, Jeff?		
	Man: () I have to call		
	1 We'll be there soon.	2	We live near here.
	3 I left my book on the train	n. 4	I enjoy riding on the train.
(10)		4	1 4 9
(19)	Teacher: Who can play soccer bet	ter, yo	u or your brother?
	Student: ()	0	A conf
	1 I can.		At the game.
	3 Next weekend.	4	See you soon.
(20)	Pay: There is a guiter concert ton	aorrouv	Do you want to go?
(20)	Boy: There is a guitar concert ton Girl: Sure. ()	iloirow.	Do you want to go?
	Boy: In the park. I'll meet you t	here	
	•	2	Do you often go there?
	8	_	<i>y</i> • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	3 What time is it?	4	Where is it?

Grade 4

	次の (21) から (25) までの日本文の意味を義すように ① から ⑤ までを並べかえて の中に入れなさい。そして,2 番首と 4 番首にくるものの最も適切な組合せを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び,その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。※ただし,() の中では,文のはじめにくる語も小文字になっています。
(21)	今日の放課後、アナと遊んでもいいですか。 (① with ② I ③ may ④ play ⑤ Anna) 2番目 4番目
(22)	あなたは英語を話すことが得意ですか。 (① good ② at ③ English ④ you ⑤ speaking) 2番目 4番目 Are
(23)	私は正午に昼食を作り始めました。 (① to ② started ③ at ④ lunch ⑤ make) 2番目 4番目 I
(24)	私たちは明日テストがありません。 (① to ② have ③ not ④ a test ⑤ going) 2番目 We're tomorrow. 1 ④ - ② 2 ① - ③ 3 ⑤ - ② 4 ③ - ④
(25)	このレストランはピザで有名です。 (① is ② its pizza ③ for ④ restaurant ⑤ famous) 2番目 4番目 This



次の掲示の内容に関して、(26) と (27) の質問に対する答えとして最も 適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Fashion Show

See clothes made by students from the Fairview Fashion School.

Where: Arts Center When: Saturday, June 10, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

From 10:00 a.m., the students will show their clothes. In the afternoon, you can talk to the students.

You can have lunch at the Garden Restaurant. It is open from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

- (26) When will the students show their clothes?
 - **1** From 10:00 a.m.
 - **2** From 11:00 a.m.
 - **3** From 1:00 p.m.
 - **4** From 2:00 p.m.
- (27) In the afternoon, people can
 - **1** make some clothes.
 - 2 talk to students from the Fairview Fashion School.
 - **3** learn about the history of the Arts Center.
 - 4 cook lunch with the students.



次の E メールの内容に関して、(28) から (30) までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: Ben Taylor To: Graham Taylor

Date: May 5 Subject: Golf

Hi Grandpa,

How are you? I watched golf on TV last week with Mom. It was very interesting. You can play golf, right? Can you teach me? I have soccer practice every Saturday and piano lessons every Sunday morning. I do my homework on Sunday evenings, but I'm always free on Sunday afternoons.

Thanks! Ben

From: Graham Taylor

To: Ben Taylor Date: May 6

Subject: Of course

Hi Ben,

Yes, I can teach you! How about next Sunday? I'll meet you after your piano lesson. We can go to the City Golf Course. I'll bring some sandwiches and some drinks for lunch. You should bring an umbrella. You'll need it if it rains.

See you on Sunday!

Grandpa

(28)	What did Ben do last week?
	1 He played golf.
	2 He watched golf on TV.
	3 He visited his grandfather.
	4 He had lunch with his mother.
(29)	Every Sunday morning, Ben
(2))	Every Sunday morning, Ben
	1 has soccer practice.
	2 has piano lessons.
	3 does his homework.
	4 calls his grandfather.
(30)	What should Ben bring next Sunday?
	1 Some sandwiches.
	2 Some drinks.
	3 An umbrella.
	4 A raincoat.



次の英文の内容に関して、(31) から (35) までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

A Fun Trip

Wendy is very busy. She does homework every day, and she has many hobbies. She takes piano lessons on Wednesday evenings, and she plays baseball every Saturday. During vacations, she spends time with her parents.

Last summer, Wendy and her parents stayed on a farm in the mountains for eight days. It took five hours to get there by car. There were 600 sheep on the farm. Wendy and her parents took care of the sheep with the farmer. During their trip, they woke up at seven o'clock. Every morning, Wendy and her mother gave food to the sheep. Wendy's father cooked breakfast for everyone.

When Wendy came home, she told her grandfather about it. She said, "Helping on the farm was fun!" She showed her grandfather some photos of the farm. Her grandfather put the photos in a photo album for her. Wendy likes looking at the photos because she really enjoyed her trip to the farm.

(31)	 What does Wendy do every day? 1 She plays the piano. 2 She does her homework. 3 She plays baseball. 4 She watches sports with her parents.
(32)	 Where did Wendy and her parents go last summer? 1 To the mountains. 2 To a big city. 3 To her grandfather's house. 4 To a new restaurant.
(33)	 What time did Wendy and her parents wake up during their trip? 1 At five o'clock. 2 At six o'clock. 3 At seven o'clock. 4 At eight o'clock.
(34)	 What did Wendy and her mother do every morning during their trip? 1 They walked to a store. 2 They gave food to the sheep. 3 They cooked breakfast. 4 They talked to the farmer's children.
(35)	 Why does Wendy like looking at the photos? 1 They were a present. 2 Her parents are in them. 3 She really enjoyed her trip. 4 Her grandfather took them.

Listening Test

4級リスニングテストについて

● このテストには、第1部から第3部まであります。

えいぶん に どほうそう 英文は二度放送されます。

第1部	イラストを参考にしながら対話と応答を聞き、最も適切な応答を 1, 2, 3 の中から一つ選びなさい。
第2部	が話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選びなさい。
第3部	英文と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選びなさい。

② *No. 30* のあと、10秒すると試験終了の合図がありますので、^{©こきょうく} 置いてください。

第1部

かだい



No. 1



No. 2



No. 3 No. 4 No. 6 *No.* 5 *No.* 7 *No.* 8 *No.* 9 *No. 10*

Listening Test

第2部

No. 11

- **1** To his guitar lesson.
- **2** To a CD store.
- **3** To the girl's house.
- **4** To a concert.

No. 13

- **1** A new TV program.
- **2** A new bookstore.
- **3** Their English class.
- **4** Their favorite book.

No. 15

- **1** She wants to eat dessert. **1** She needs a job.
- 2 She doesn't like spaghetti.
 2 The man can't help her.
 3 She is thirsty
 3 Her lamp is broken
- **3** She is thirsty.
- **4** The spaghetti is cold. **4** She lost her wallet.

No. 17

- **1** He is a cook.
- **2** He is a doctor.
- **3** He is a nurse.
- **4** He is a teacher.

No. 19

- **1** Mindy's.
- **2** Bob's.
- 3 Sam's.
- 4 Tom's.

No. 12

- **1** On the floor.
- **2** On the sofa.
- **3** In Katie's room.
- **4** In the bedroom.

No. 14

- **1** It is raining.
- **2** It is closed.
 - **3** It is too expensive.
 - **4** It is too far.

No. 16

- **3** Her lamp is broken.

No. 18

- **1** Tonight.
- **2** Tomorrow afternoon.
- **3** Tomorrow night.
- **4** On Saturday afternoon.

No. 20

- **1** He slept too long.
- **2** He forgot his homework.
- **3** His bike was broken.
- 4 His train was late.

第3部

No. 21

- An hour.
- Two hours.
- Three hours.
- Four hours.

No. 23

- The boy.
- The boy's sister.
- The boy's mother.
- The boy's father.

No. 25

- The blue one.
- The black one.
- The white one.
- The red one.

No. 27

- At 6:00.
- At 6:30.
- At 7:15.
- At 7:30.

No. 29

- To the hospital.
- To school.
- To his father's office.
- 4 To a park.

No. 22

- Go shopping.
- Go on a trip.
- Clean her house.
- Go to work.

No. 24

- At her friend's house.
- At a restaurant.
- At her office.
- At a park.

No. 26

- A sweater.
- A bicycle.
- A comic book.
- A birthday card.

No. 28

- On Monday.
- 2 On Wednesday.
- On Thursday.
- On Friday.

No. 30

- Play video games.
- Run with her brother.
- Go to a friend's home.
- Watch tennis.

■一次試験の結果について■

1) 英検ウェブサイトでの解答速報

https://www.eiken.or.jp

* 10 月 7 日 13:00 以降

2) 結果通知方法

◆協会の指定した公開会場 (本会場) で受験した場合

◆自分の学校や団体など (準会場) で受験した場合

3) 合否およびスコアの通知について

ごうかくしゃ こうかく ぶこうかくしゃ こうかくしゃ こうかく こうかく こうかく こうかく こうかく 合格者には「合格」、不合格者には「不合格」で合否結果を通知します。また、技能別スコア、合格スロア、解答状況、技能別正答数も表示されます。なお、各技能は下記の大問により測定されます。

*「Reading」— 大間 [1]~[4] *「Listening」— 第1~3部

4級・5級スピーキングテストのお知らせ

4級・5級一次試験に申し込んだ方全員に、申し込み級と同一級のスピーキングテストの受験資格があります。スピーキングテストは対面式の面接ではなく、受験者個人又は団体が用意したコンピュータ端末を使って受験し、応答を録音する方式です。資格の認定(級の合否)は従来通り一次試験のみで判定します。

- ・スピーキングテストの受験に必要な「英検 ID」と「パスワード」は、一次試験の結果通知の際、 せいせきひょう ききい 成績表に記載されます。
- ・ 受験開始日から1年以内にスピーキングテスト受験サイトにログインし、スピーキングテストを受験してください。
- ・スピーキングテストの結果は、受験後1か月を自途にウェブ上で閲覧できます。一次試験とは別に、スピーキングテストのみの合否が判定されます。
- ・スピーキングテストの受験に当たっては、「4 級・5 級スピーキングテスト受験規約」を覚許してください。受験開始日などの受験に関する詳しい情報は英検ウェブサイトの「4 級・5 級スピーキングテストのご紹介」をご覧ください。スピーキングテスト受験サイトにもこちらからアクセスできます。

4 級・5 級スピーキングテストのご紹介



https://www.eiken.or.jp/eiken/exam/4s5s/

注意事項

た。13年の ・団体申込の場合の受験者の個人情報は、団体申込責任者を通じて協会が取得します。また 取得した個人情報は、英語検定業務の円滑な実施、合格者に対する「合格証明書」発行等 のサービスの実施、および英語検定統計のために利用いたします。なお、業務運営に際し、 委託先に預託することがあります。また、これ以外の目的に利用する場合は、皆様の同意

を得た上で行います。
・団体申込の場合の受験者の合否結果は、原則として団体申込責任者宛に送付されます。また、志顧者情報、および合否結果は団体申込責任者が知り得ることをご承知おきください。
・同一回に同じ級を重複して申し込みおよび受験することはできません。受験した場合は、両方とも失格になります。

